Alaska State Legislature

Senator Hollis French

SB 104 - MOBILE HOMES AS REAL PROPERTY

Sponsor Statement

Senate Bill 104 establishes procedures to convert manufactured homes to real property,
through a defined process within the Division of Motor Vehicles. This change will give
the owners of manufactured homes better access to traditional mortgage financing, which
often features lower interest rates.

Currently, when a manufactured home is affixed to a permanent foundation on land
owned by an individual, the vaguely defined title surrender procedure used by the
Division of Motor Vehicles lacks a record notice. Without a record notice, homeowners
are often left with unmarketable titles, and lenders hold unperfected security interests in
the property, placing all parties in a real estate transaction — the buyer, the lender, and the
seller - at risk.

Conversion will help increase home values for consumers, give security to lenders and
provide fixed procedures for the DMV to follow. Nothing requires the conversion of a
manufactured home in the legislation, leaving that choice to consumers.

Many Alaskans live in manufactured homes. This legislation treats residents that
permanently affix a manufactured home to land they own the same as if their home was
built on the property. | urge you to support this fair legislation.



